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To whom it may concern
We wish to voice our objection to the expansion of the Brandy Hill Quarry.

We do not consider it appropriate for Hanson Construction Materials Pty Ltd to be able to obtain a licence to
operate 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 52 weeks per year. Which would increase truck movements at peak
times to over 600 truck movements by day AND 116 per night.

We DO NOT have the infrastructure to be able to cope with the extra traffic. The roads are definitely not up to
that amount of traffic and they are country roads (which are narrower and have no edges).

Not all the trucks go via Brandy Hill either they come down through Woodville into Maitland and they have to
navigate the Woodville Bridge which is a narrow one lane bridge. These roads are also country roads and not
designed for large trucks going 24 hours a day. Through the day is bad enough.

| travel this road daily and find it a hazard when the trucks are going 80 - 100 kms and we pass each other, you
do not stand a chance as there is not much room. I have already noticed more trucks going through than
previously.

The added dust and noise emissions to residents in the area is also not warranted.

We are not objecting to the quarry just the need to expand the hours etc. The quarry was here when we moved
here but IT WAS NOT RUNNING 24 hrs a day with the extra traffic, dust and noise. So we feel entitled to be
able to say NO to their request.

Thanking you.





